MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: June 12, 2017

Time:   6:30 p.m.
Location: 2915 Masters Court
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Jamie Hahl, Dineen Lavelle, Bart Keller, Wally Wenger, Ray Feindt
· Committee Chairs Present: Frank Zucco, Tom Holm, Katie Keller   
· Residents in Attendance: Carolynn Panko, Mary Jo Mathias , Laurie Holm   
· Acceptance of May Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report  - Recouped back dues/fees on home that was in bankruptcy and sold. Just over $ 5000.  There were a couple of old accounts ( 4-5 years )that the homes sold that had small balances. The board discussed and voted unanimous to ask LCM to write off these balances. 
Treasurer's Report
Bart Keller reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved.
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	May 2017

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$141,398.24
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$91,398.24
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 35.00

	LCM
	
	$400.00

	Legal Services
	
	                                                   

	
	
	 

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 206.00

	Utility - Electric
	
	

	Landscape Maintenance-Sprinkler
	
	$7,066.00   

	Social Events
	
	$ 50.00 

	Fence Repair/Painting
	
	                                                   $ 1,620.00

	Total Major Expenses
	
	$ 9,377.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
Someone called in a possible leaking zone off Mount Royal. It was checked out and found to be just rain runoff. There is also one broken sprinkler coming up the main entrance. Wally will be in contact with Bright View for repairs. Bright View found a bent relief pin in solenoid of the value on zone 10 which was repaired.
Architectural Control Committee
A home  was painted before the color was approved by the ACC Committee. The ACC Committee has since had many comments regarding the color choice, met and discussed, and voted not to accept this color. The homeowners are being given a couple of weeks to discuss and decide how to proceed. A letter will be set with a request to submit a new color along with a copy of the covenant rules.

A committee member has resigned. We need a minimum of 5 people on the ACC Committee per the covenants. MaryJo Mathias nominated Carolyn Panko, who accepted. If anyone else is interested, please contact anyone on the board. We would appreciate any and all inquiries. 

Golf Course Update

Plum creek Golf Course owns the well on town property at Masters Drive. Drilling for a new well is scheduled to start in 2 days ( June 15 )  and last about 2 weeks.
Fence Committee

A couple of homeowners questioned the topic of new fences. Frank has done a study on replacing the fencing with several types of product. He also conducted a survey of some homeowners and their opinions. Along with the enormous cost of all types of fencing and the different opinions of some homeowners, it would not be feasible at this time. We will continue to monitor from time to time. 
One homeowner had a request to remove a piece of rotting fence. They will submit a request to the ACC committee for review. 

Also refer to our  website regarding the fence upkeep.

Social Committee
Summer Social ( Barbeque ) was on Saturday June 17 at 11:00 – 2:00pm 
A special thanks to Katie Keller and the committee for a great event!

Homeowners Issues and Concerns
A request was received from a homeowner regarding trimming the bottoms of the trees in the small court on Masters Lane. The reason for this request is because of small children playing in the area may not be seen by vehicles passing through. There have been vehicles passing through a little too fast. The landscape committee is to look into. 
There was a parking complaint received. Bart will follow-up with LCM and a letter may go out. 

Also a complaint received regarding tires stacked on a property. There will be a letter going out from LCM.

Announcement:  Lemonade, Sweet Ice Tea and delicious baked goodies at the northern corner of Mount Royal Drive and Masters Club Circle .  June 24th and June 25th.
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: July 10, 2017, 6:30 PM at the Hahl residence, 2904 Masters Court
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
